
A G E N D A  
NORTH DAKOTA STATE BOARD OF PHARMACY 

JANUARY 6-7-8, 2009 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
TUESDAY – JANUARY 6, 2009  - CANDLEWOOD SUITES 
                  1831 NDSU Research Park Drive - Fargo ND 58102    (1 –701-235-8200)  
 
5:00 PM CALL TO ORDER – President Gary W. Dewhirst, R.Ph. 
 
 FIRST BUSINESS SESSION  
 1. Review and approval of agenda                        AGENDA TAB 
 

2. Review and approval of Minutes of :             MINUTE TAB 
     October 30th, 2008           

 3. Grant Lifetime Licenses and Sign certificates =  8                 TAB 1 
  Sign RPh Original Licenses 
  Sign RPhTech Original Licenses 

 
4. CE Credit request – Renae Fjeldheim, PharmD License #5124 
 

6:30 PM–Dinner– Lone Star Steakhouse – 4328 13th Ave SW – 701-282-6642 
    Wanda Roden and Rebecca Focken- Experiential Program NDSU - preceptors 
   Ken Strandberg and Barbra Lacher - NDSCS 
  Technician Advisory Committee: 
                              NAPT President:   Jodi Hart jhart@primecare.org  

Vice-President    Angela Buchanan  abuchanan@csmOnDemand.com  
                      Past-President   Brittany Muchow britrcough@yahoo.com  

1.) NAPT and the NDPhA academy structure 
2.) Registered Pharm Tech on the Board of Pharmacy 

Discussion Items:  Managing the Techs on the Job in either the online or module 
programs;  Technician ratios and enforcement of them;  Are Interns included? 

 Transition to an ASHP Only standard for registration 
 
WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 7, 2009 
7:30 AM   Working Breakfast – 
For the Record:  Sale of Neumann Drug in Cando from Roger Narveson to Steve 

McAtee and Carolyn Counts, PharmD 
Kristen Bonness – PharmD Student Dropped Out; Tech-In-Training expired did not 

complete; Wants back into the PharmD Program (?) requested intern 
license that will expire February 1st, 2009 – Renew her or not ?? 

 
9:00 AM     Techs in Hospital Telepharmacies–Shelly Johnsen, RPh comments TAB 2 
10:00 AM   Remodeling/Relocating: Pharmacare Inc–Fargo  
       [new DBA InHealth Specialty Pharmacy}    
Review Case of  – Terry L. Anderson was ND #3570 [revoked 2000] 
 
12:00 NOON – Lunch   
 

2:00 PM Presentation by Dennis Tribble, PharmD [Telepharmacy] 

mailto:jhart@primecare.org
mailto:abuchanan@csmOnDemand.com
mailto:britrcough@yahoo.com


2009 Legislation:                      TAB  3 
   Guide from Mark Hardy NDPhA Governmental Affairs Committee  
  Ownership changes for hospital pharmacies  Bill #   ________ 
  Clarification of CE Requirements for Pharmacists          HB #1091 
  Oral Transmission for Dental Hygienists & Assistants  HB #1091 
  Separate the Association & Expand Board – renewal fee SB# 2039 

Requirements for dispensing Controlled Substances [Internet] _________ 
Rescheduling to match DEA -                         HB # 1105 

     
6:30 PM Dinner–Willow Room–Radisson Hotel – 201 N 5th St – Fargo 232-7363 
Invited Guests: Dean Peterson – President Joe Chapman- Provost Craig Schnell – Michael 
Schwab, NDPhA Executive VP - Lance Mohl, President, ND Pharmacists Association William J. 
Grosz, ScD, R.Ph, Judy Swisher, R.Ph. and Jerry Johnson, R.Ph.. 

Discussion Items:  Working together in the education of pharmacists and multi-disciplinary 
teams of healthcare providers; discover synergies we can develop between the Board and 
the College of Pharmacy, Nursing and Allied Sciences 
Hear about the plans for the future of NDSU and the College of Pharmacy, Nursing and 
Allied Sciences; Hear about progress toward the new accreditation standards adopted for 
the last ACPE visit; Explore opportunities for Preceptor training and inspector input into the 
accreditation and pharmacy practice experience. 

 
Review and Approval of paid invoices 
Board Member Reports 
Approval of all legal action of the Executive Director 
 
Year to date Financial Report - Budget comparisons                       BUDGET TAB 
            Auditor’s Report  -  Depositories            

 
Update on ND Prescription Drug Monitoring Program  (NDPDMP)       TAB 4 
 
Preparations for May 20-21-22-23, 2009 Exams               TAB 5 
 
THURSDAY – January 8, 2009 
8:00 AM Breakfast 
New Business  
  9:00 AM Jessica Havelka Schutt – May 2004 NDSU Graduate    
  
 9:15 AM Partnership to Corp transformation & grandfathering [Altru]    TAB 6 

  
  9:45 AM   Larry Kroshus Request for Reciprocity off of license by Transfer                TAB 7 

  
10:30 AM Terry L. Anderson was ND #3570 request for re-instatement 
 
10:45 AM    Review Active Cases:  Ryan P Sannes ND RPh. #4917 
 
11:30 AM Robert P Brower – Reciprocity Candidate [denied November 2008]  
 
Noon –  
Vouchers - Adjourn 
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President Gary Dewhirst called the Meeting to order at 5:00 PM on Tuesday, 
January 6th, 2009 in the Board Room of the Candlewood Suites in Fargo, North 
Dakota.  Present were:  Rick L. Detwiller, R.Ph. – Gary W. Dewhirst, R.Ph.  – 
Laurel Haroldson, R.Ph. – Bonnie J. Thom, R.Ph. – Gayle D. Ziegler, R.Ph., as well 
as Executive Director Howard C. Anderson, Jr., R.Ph. and Curtis A. Larson, R.Ph., 
CVS District Manager. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Thom and seconded by Pharmacist Ziegler to 
approve the Agenda as printed.  All Board Members voted aye - the 
motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Detwiller and seconded by Pharmacist 
Haroldson to approve the minutes of October 30th, 2008 as printed.  All 
Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Haroldson and seconded by Pharmacist Thom 
to grant Lifetime Certificates to:  Originally issued on June 25, 1958 
 
2404  Ronald M Rogers, R.Ph. 2413 Patricia M. Churchill, R.Ph. 
 8888 Hunter’s Bay Road  103 West Ave B 
 Alexandria  MN  56308-6211  Bismarck  ND  58501 
 
2419 Richard E McElmury, R.Ph. 2422  Mary Ann Pfeiffer, R.Ph. 
 801 1st Street NW  Pfeiffer Pharmacy Box 367 
 Bowman   ND  58623-4466  Pequot Lakes  MN  56472-0367 

 
Originally issued on November 14th, 1958 
 
2430 Loretta Aipperspach, R.Ph. 2435 Jerome F. Dufault, R.Ph. 

1344 2nd Street SE  602 N Victoria Rd #M166 
Jamestown   ND  58401-3715  Donna   TX  78537-9747 

 
2442 James W Parkin DDS, R.Ph. 2443 Kenneth J. Ryan, R.Ph. 

103 41st Street NE  3162 Sterlingshire Drive 
Bradenton    FL    34208  Las Vegas  NV  89146-6225 

 
All Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
Board members signed Original Certificates for Pharmacists and Registered 
Pharmacy Technicians. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Detwiller and seconded by Pharmacist Thom 
to grant Renae Fjeldheim, PharmD, ND License #5124 credit for 
Continuing  Medical Education she attended.  She will be granted 1.5 
Hours Continuing Education Credit for “Commonly Administered Vaccines 
and Associated Illnesses” and 1 hour CE for “Preventing Herpes Zoster 
and Postherpetic Neuralgia: Are your Patients Adequately Protected” – a 
total of 2.5 CE Hours.  All Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
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President Dewhirst appointed Board Members Gayle Ziegler, R.Ph. and Laurel 
Haroldson, R.Ph., with the assistance of Pharmacists Detwiller and Thom to review 
the paid invoices since the May Board Meeting. 
 
At 6:30 PM the Board of Pharmacy met at the Lone Star Steakhouse for a working 
dinner with the Technician Advisory Committee made up of NAPT President Jodi 
Hart; Vice-President Angela Buchanan and Past-President Brittany Muchow, along 
with Pharmacist Ken Strandberg, Director of the Technician Program at NDSCS; 
Assistant Director Barbara Lacher could not be present due to a family illness.  
Also in attendance at the meeting was Wanda Roden, R.Ph. and Rebecca Focken, 
PharmD in charge of the Advance Pharmacy Practice Experience and Introductory 
Pharmacy Practice Experience Program at NDSU, respectively.   
 
NAPT President Jodi Hart reported for the Pharmacy Technicians on their 
successful fall conference in Fargo and indicated that the 2009 Fall conference is 
planned for Devils Lake, North Dakota.   
 
Technician Hart reiterated that a Pharmacy Technician mentor is very helpful when 
a Technician-In-Training is working through the on-the-job training program, 
either with the modules or the online program.  Time during work hours to study 
the modules is very important when a Technician-In-Training works full-time, has 
a full life, a family at home and multiple distractions once away from the work 
place. 
 
The Technicians indicated that they recognized no problems with the technician 
ratios in the pharmacies where they had experience.  The Board has asked our 
compliance officers during inspections to review operations in our pharmacies to 
be sure that we are not disadvantaging patients by leaving a pharmacist with too 
many technicians to supervise.  Technicians and Technicians-In-Training are both 
included in the three-to-one [Techs to RPhs] in community practice and four-to-
one in a closed door or hospital practice, as the work environment dictates. 
 
Those present generally felt that the transition to the ASHP only standard for 
registration should be continued.  Pharmacist Strandberg pointed out that he felt 
some recognition of the certification examination by the Board of Pharmacy of the 
PTCB or the ExCept Examination, should be written into the rules.  Even though 
we have a higher standard with the ASHP Program requirement, other states still 
wonder why we do not require certification.  The Board of Pharmacy could also use 
the continued certification as an audit for the continuing education as the 
requirement is the same 10 hours per year, as the Board requirement.  The 
technicians suggested and Pharmacist Strandberg liked the idea of an orientation 
video for Technicians-In-Training entering the module or online program, to get 
them off on the right foot.  The Board of Pharmacy indicated they might be willing 
to help with funding such an effort. 
 
The officers of the Northland Association of Pharmacy Technicians [NAPT] offered 
to survey their technicians to determine how many of them were certified, what 
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Certification they held and whether or not they were maintaining their certification 
once they had passed the test upon graduating from a technician program. 
Executive Director Anderson asked that the survey questions be reviewed by 
himself or Board Member Ziegler before it is sent out, to be sure that we get the 
information that we need. 
 
Rebecca Focken, PharmD outlined the NDSU College of Pharmacy plans for 
implementing the ACPE requirement for Introductory Pharmacy Practice 
Experience [IPPE] in the P1, P2 and P3 years.  The College does have the rotation 
sites all lined up and are ready to begin compliance with this accreditation 
standard.   
 
Wanda Roden, R.Ph. discussed the preceptor manual with the Board of Pharmacy, 
indicating that they were hoping to put the manual online only.  However, at the 
suggestion of some of the Board Members, Pharmacist Roden accepted that some 
pharmacists/pharmacies may not have ready access to the internet and might 
choose to have a hard copy of the manual on hand for reference.  Problems with 
the College of Pharmacy access to the RMS System, also gives some preceptors 
pause.  A video or DVD for preceptor orientation was discussed.  Pharmacist 
Roden felt that a required training program should be in place for preceptors, 
where they would need to attend one of two sessions each year, or complete an 
online training program.  A preceptor recognition certificate was suggested and it 
was agreed that this certificate of a trained preceptor should be issued by the 
Board of Pharmacy once the required training has been completed.  Board 
Members pointed out that we do have money in the budget for the training of 
preceptors and all that is necessary would be for NDSU to bill the Board of 
Pharmacy when they conduct the preceptor training sessions.  
 
All went away from the dinner indicating that it had been a very productive 
meeting, with the only negative being the absence of Assistant Program Director 
Barbara Lacher and the medical problems her family member was having. 
 
The Board reconvened for a working breakfast at 7:30 AM in the Board Room of 
the Candlewood Suites. Pharmacist Curtis Larson was in attendance along with the 
Board Members and Executive Director Anderson. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Detwiller and seconded by Pharmacist Thom 
to confirm the round robin action approving the sale of Neumann Drug in 
Cando from Pharmacist  Roger Narveson to a corporation owned by 
Pharmacist Steve McAtee and Carloyn Counts, PharmD.  The pharmacy 
will be operated as a Telepharmacy with Rolla Drug as the central site.  All 
Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
The situation with Kristen Bonness was reviewed.  We are currently in need of 
confirmation of the status of Ms. Bonness before any action can be taken on the 
renewal of her internship license. 
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At 9:00 AM Shelley Johnsen, R.Ph. arrived at the meeting to discuss pharmacy 
technicians in Hospital Telepharmacies, relative to our hospital telepharmacy 
project.  Pharmacist Johnsen is the Director of the Hospital Telepharmacy Project  
and is administering the project and the grant received by the Catholic Health 
Initiatives.  Extensive discussion followed about the plans to begin the project with 
Jamestown Hospital Pharmacy by March 1st 2009, then adding the Lisbon Hospital 
Pharmacy by May 1st and quickly extending to seven other hospital pharmacies, 
the order of which has yet to be determined.  Pharmacist Johnsen was very 
excited about the Board Members indicating that the 24/7 services were badly 
needed and some overtures having already been received from some 24/7 hospital 
pharmacies who needed additional help during the daytime and wished to utilize 
the remote order enter and verification services, as well as the other services of 
the hospital telepharmacy project. Pharmacist Johnsen was invited back at 2:00 
PM to attend a presentation by Dennis Tribble on their telepharmacy system 
instituted for the supervision of IV preparations.  
 
At 10:00 AM Heather Novak, PharmD and her husband Seth arrived at the 
meeting to discuss the remodeling and relocation of Pharmacare Inc in Fargo and 
a new business name of InHealth Specialty Pharmacy.  
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Thom and seconded by Pharmacist Ziegler to 
approved the submitted floor plans for the remodeling / relocation from 
Pharmacare In at 3240 15th Street S  to InHealth Specialty Pharmacy at 
2345 25th Street S in Fargo.   All Board Members voted aye - the motion 
carried. 
 
The case of Terry L. Anderson ND License #3570 which was revoked in the year 
2000 was reviewed in preparation for a meeting with him tomorrow morning. 
 
At 2:00 PM the Board of Pharmacy heard a presentation by Dennis Tribble, 
PharmD representing IntelliFlow Rx an IV Room workflow manager. Shelley 
Johnsen, R.Ph. was also present for this presentation. After his presentation and 
many questions, the Board agreed that Hospital Pharmacists could certainly use 
this manager as a tool in their pharmacy operations.  Pharmacist Tribble indicated 
that they were working on other telepharmacy applications for their company and 
Board Members explained how the requirements worked for telepharmacy in North 
Dakota, for remote order entry verification and supervision of the pharmacy 
technicians from different sites.  All were in agreement that the Pharmacist would 
need to be licensed were the patient resides.   
 
Board members reviewed the ND Pharmacist Association Governmental Affairs 
Committee summary prepared by Chair, Mark Hardy, PharmD and House Bill 
#1091 relative to the clarification of CE Requirements and House Bill #1105 
Controlled Substances Scheduling and Rescheduling, as well as Senate Bill 2039 
concerning Board Appointments and Association Membership that were introduced 
by the Board of Pharmacy. 
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There was discussion around the potential for Pharmacy Ownership changes being 
introduced in the Legislature.  Two of our Board Members discussed some 
concerns about the continuum of care with hospitals and their clinics, however felt 
that past and recurrent drafts of bills we are seeing were too broad and risked the 
pharmacy ownership statute inordinately, which Board Members felt has been a 
good service to the citizens of North Dakota, keeping the Pharmacy Ownership in 
the hands of pharmacists, who control the pharmacy operations.   
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Haroldson and seconded by Pharmacist Thom 
to approve all the paid invoices since the May Meeting, except for those 
relating to check numbers 3426, 3467, 3508, 3546 and 3593 to resolve 
discrepancies between the attached memo and the actual check amount.  
On a vote by roll call:  Rick L. Detwiller, R.Ph.–aye  Gary W. Dewhirst, 
R.Ph–aye   Laurel Haroldson, R.Ph–aye   Bonnie J. Thom, R.Ph–aye   Gayle 
D. Ziegler, R.Ph.- aye - the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Ziegler and seconded by Pharmacist 
Detwiller to remove from the depreciation schedule all items which we no 
longer have in the office and which are fully depreciated.  On vote by rol l 
call: Rick L. Detwiller, R.Ph.–aye  Gary W. Dewhirst, R.Ph–aye   Laurel 
Haroldson, R.Ph–aye   Bonnie J. Thom, R.Ph–aye   Gayle D. Ziegler, R.Ph.- 
aye - the motion carried. 
 
Board Member Reports:  Pharmacist Detwiller had an example of a note to a 
technician that he felt was not professional. Executive Director Anderson indicated 
that we would work harder to treat all responses that come out of the office in a 
professional manner.  Pharmacist Dewhirst reported on the visit that he and 
Executive Director Anderson took to the Three Affiliated Tribes telepharmacy sites 
and their successful implementation of telepharmacy. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Detwiller and seconded by Pharmacist 
Ziegler to approve all legal actions of the Executive Director since the last 
such motion. All Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
Year-to-date financial reports were reviewed.  Executive Director Anderson 
reported that some budget items were over budget in both the income and 
expense categories because additional expenditures authorized by motions had 
not included a revision or adjustment to the budget, which should be done in the 
future.  $100,000 CDs have been placed in Bank Forward in Cooperstown and The 
Bank of Turtle Lake to diversify our funding into smaller North Dakota Banks, while 
staying under the FDIC limit in our primary depository institution. 
 
Board Members reviewed the update on the Prescription Drug Monitoring Program 
[PDMP]. Executive Director Anderson pointed out that since online access has been 
granted to pharmacists and physicians the percent of requests from pharmacists  
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has increased substantially over what is generally reported in the national 
averages for PDMPs.  Board Members expressed that this is an excellent program  
and were apprised that after April 2009, Board funds would be expended to fund 
this program. An additional revenue source will eventually need to be sought for 
the continuation of this program.    
 
The Board moved to the Willow Room of the Radisson Hotel for a 6:30 PM working 
dinner with NDSU Dean Charles Peterson and Provost Craig Schnell; Compliance 
Officer Judy Swisher and Board Attorney David Lindell in attendance. 
 
Dean Peterson talked about ongoing work to collaborate between the Allied Health 
Sciences in the Education of Pharmacists, Nurses and other health professions.  In 
response to a question from Board Member Gayle Ziegler, we talked about the 
Concept Pharmacy getting a billing number for medication therapy management 
and also doing immunizations for the NDSU athletic department.  The Dean 
pointed out that progress is being made toward filling faculty positions identified 
by the College and recognized as needed by the Accreditation Team during the last 
ACPE Accreditation visit.  NDSU has, of course, adopted the ACPE 2007 
Accreditation Standards and is making good progress toward the introduction of 
the IPPE for our P1-P2 and P3 PharmD Students.   
 
Dean Peterson talked about the Masters of Public Health Program, and a copy of 
the current updated White Paper is included for reference as Addendum 1. This 
program is being worked in a cooperative manner through the North Dakota Board 
of Higher Education and it is hoped that the University of North Dakota will come 
on board as a partner in the process. 
 
Dean Peterson talked about the program for Vaccinology and other initiatives 
being introduced through the Research and Technology Park and the Centers for 
Excellence Program with the North Dakota Legislature and the Board of Higher 
Education.  
 
Dr. Schnell discussed long-term plans for the University and the College of 
Pharmacy, indicating that several options were on the table to provide additional 
space for the College of Pharmacy and current reviews are looking at whether a 
new building should be constructed or an existing building be remodeled to suite 
the needs of the College in the future. 
 
Both Dr. Schnell and Dean Peterson thanked the Board of Pharmacy for the close 
working relationship and the willingness to review projects and proposals as well 
carry them into the future.  Dr. Bill Grosz was mentioned, who had been invited 
although he could not attend tonight’s dinner because of the weather, for his 
forward looking perspective about pharmacists being involved in public health for 
the benefit of the communities they serve. 
 
On Thursday – January 8, 2009 the Board met at 8:00 AM for a working breakfast. 
In addition to the Board Members and Executive Director Anderson, there were:  
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Board Attorney David Lindell and Compliance Officer Judy Swisher and Curtis A. 
Larson, R.Ph, CVS District Manager.  
 
At 9:00 AM Jessica Havelka Schutt, NDSU PharmD graduate in May 2004 arrived 
at the meeting to discuss her situation, in compliance with the extension of her 
Internship Licensure to allow her to retake the NAPLEX Examination.  Jessica 
indicated that she had not followed all of the recommendations that the Board of 
Pharmacy had given her in the past and was unsuccessful arranging something 
with NDSU.  She had attended a NAPLEX review course in Chicago for four days. 
She indicated that she was signed up and anticipating re-taking the NAPLEX 
Examination soon.  The Board Members wishes her good luck on the examination. 
 
The Board reviewed the Legislation allowing the conversion of a partnership to a 
corporate type entity and were apprised by Executive Director Anderson that Altru 
Health Systems had inquired about utilization this to convert and assume the  
grandfathering benefits of the Grand Forks Clinic Pharmacy.  As these discussions 
had occurred just recently, no specifics have been received.  These discussions 
were with Attorney Lindell and Executive Director Anderson with someone 
inquiring on behalf of Altru.   
 
An Application from Larry Kroshus for Reciprocity based on a license he received 
by transfer from another state was reviewed.  Pharmacist Kroshus no longer holds 
a license received by examination. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Detwiller and seconded by Pharmacist 
Haroldson to continue the Board’s current policy of requiring that 
reciprocity be off a license which had been received by examination in 
another state. All Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
At 10:30 AM Terry L. Anderson arrived to discuss with the Board a request for re-
instatement of his North Dakota Pharmacist License #3570.   
 
Board Members asked Terry Anderson to review his history for them since his 
graduation in 1976.  Terry indicated that in March of 1976 he began working for 
Super X in Marion, Ohio.  He explained an interesting mentoring scenario, where 
the negative aspects of mentoring were brought out.  He observed a pharmacist in 
the Super X store filling out extra insurance forms and indicating to Terry that this 
was to make up for the losses in the low reimbursement rates and other areas of 
loss in the store.  Terry indicated that he observed two other pharmacists in the 
same store doing the same thing. Although he did not participate in this, it was an 
example of something that did happen in his life later on.  In 1978 he moved to 
Arizona, working for Super X.  In 1988 he went to work for Pay & Save in Hawaii. 
He indicated that he was living with a lady at the time, which went bad. In 1992 
he moved back to South Dakota and went into business with his brother.   
 
On questioning by the Board, he did not remember any financial problems or 
unpaid bills in Arizona; although Board Attorney Lindell had notes from a meeting  
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with his attorney where he had indicated that he may have to seek bankruptcy in 
Arizona to resolve some of his financial issues.   
 
A businessman financed the business in South Dakota and then later financed the 
move to Jamestown, North Dakota.  Terry began to have financial problems and 
was overcome by debt.  In September 1997 the FBI came in and copied his 
records. In 1998 he met with a Judge, pled guilty and was convicted.  Terry 
subsequently had the case before the Board of Pharmacy and then moved to 
Lubbock, Texas.   
 
Terry stated that he quit drinking in 1999 and although drinking was never an 
addiction he tended to make some foolish mistakes when drinking.   
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Ziegler and seconded by Pharmacist Thom to 
set the following requirements for the possible reinstatement of Terry L. 
Anderson’s Pharmacist License #3570: 

• He must complete 1500 Hours of Internship, divided into at least 
three 500 hour portions with different preceptors.  He will have a 
maximum of three years to accomplish this requirement once he 
decides to begin his internship. 

• That monthly reports from the preceptors and from Terry L. 
Anderson be filed during his internship period. 

• That he disclose his prior Findings of Fact, Conclusions of Law and 
Order with the Board of Pharmacy to all prospective preceptors and 
employers. 

• That he retake and pass the NABPLEX Examination. 
• That he retake and pass the MPJE Examination. 
• That he pay North Dakota State Board of Pharmacy’s restitution of 

$2,976.82 and a reasonable compounded interest rate of 5% per 
year on this unpaid restitution amount. 

• That he pay all back Active license fees during the interim period 
between his revocation and his reinstatement date, before licensure 
can occur. 

• That he not serve as a Pharmacist-In-Charge during a probation 
period after licensure. 

• That he show reasonable progress on his Federal restitution and 
provide documentation demonstrating the payments made. 

• That he submit to a background check to begin his licensure as an 
intern and again before the re-instatement becomes official and that 
he be responsible for paying all costs of these background checks.  

 
All Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
 
The Board Members reviewed the case of Ryan P Sannes ND Pharmacist #4917.  
Executive Director Anderson reported that no progress had been made by Ryan in 
obtaining employment.   
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The Board members then asked about Kyle Schwandt and Executive Director 
Anderson indicated that he again has made no progress in obtaining any kind of 
internship since his September 2008 Meeting with the Board. 
 
At 11:30 Am the Board met with Pharmacist Robert P Brower, a reciprocity 
candidate who had some previous felony convictions.  After meeting with 
Pharmacist Brower, listening to his story and success in his alcoholism recovery 
working with the Illinois Pharm-Assist Program. 
 
It was moved by Pharmacist Haroldson and seconded by Pharmacist Thom 
to accept the Application for Reciprocity from Pharmacist Robert P. 
Brower and to license him after the successful completion of the MPJE 
Examination.  All Board Members voted aye - the motion carried. 
 
Board Members executed their expense vouchers. 
 
The Board meeting was adjourned. 
 
 
 
              
President       Member 
Gary W. Dewhirst, R.Ph.    Rick L. Detwiller, R.Ph 
 
 
              
Member       Member 
Laurel A. Haroldson, R.Ph.    Bonnie J. Thom, R.Ph. 
 
 
 
              
Member       Executive Director    
Gayle D. Ziegler, R.Ph.     Howard C. Anderson, Jr., R.Ph.  
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